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ScoviLL. COUPLE RETIRE AFTER 75 YEARS OF JOINT COMPANY SERVICE.

My. and Mrs. John E. Oliver are congratulated by Ralph Daddesio, presi-
dent of Scovill Local 1604 UAW, and Malcolm Baldrige, Company president,
upon their retirement from active empioyment.

The Olivers are the first husband
and wife team to retire from the Com-
pany at the same time.

Mrs. Oliver was originally hired in
1920 to work in the phonograph mo-
tor department. At the time of her
retirement, she was a lipstick assem-
bler in the Cosmetic Container Divi-
sion. Mr. Oliver, an electrician, came
to Scovill in 1918 and his first job was
in the Employment Office.

The Olivers are one couple who are,
indeed, “Looking Forward to Retire-
ment”’. Mr. Oliver attended one of
the first classes in the new retirement
counseling program now being con-
ducted jointly by the Company and
the Union. Both he and Mrs. Oliver
believe that this new program is of
invaluable assistance in helping em-
ployees to plan for a happy and
healthy retirement.

Stock Contest Winners Announced

George Kwasniewski of 237 Field
St., Naugatuck, Conn., and Jane Stri-
anse of 3681 Sarah Drive, Wantagh,
Long Island, New York, are the two
winners of the latest “Win A Share
of Scovill Stock” contest—the topic
of which was “How To Reduce School
Drop-outs”.

George, who is 15 and a sophomore
at Sacred Heart School, is the nephew
of Frank Bisialski of the Cosmetic
Division. Jane is 12, a student at St.
James School, and the daughter of
John D. Strianse of our Schrader Divi-
sion.

In his essay, George advised the
potential drop-out to see his guidance

counselor first and to arrange a meet-
ing between the counselor and parents
to talk the whole matter over thor-
oughly. Above all, he advises students
to “dig down and really try at your
studies, and give it another chance.”

Jane Strianse believes that parents
can contribute the most help in reduc-
ing school drop-outs. ‘‘Parents should
insist on good grades, personal habits,
daily attendance, study, and all things
necessaty to be a good student.”

But 12-year old Jane also believes
parents need help. “The community
must and can provide a very effective

(Coniinued on Page 2, Column 3)

TV Commercials
Feature H.B. Knife

TV viewers in 22 market areas
throughout the country have been see-
ing the new Hamilton Beach electric
knife in action on their TV screens.

Scovill’'s Hamilton Beach Division
began running a heavy schedule of
sixty-second spot commercials on this
new product in the middle of Novem-
ber. They will continue for five weeks
right up to Christmas.

The 22 market areas covered by
these spot commercials are the top ones
in the country, accounting for about
64% of electrical houseware sales in
1963. To support and extend this TV
coverage, electric knife advertisements
are appearing in the Sunday magazine
section of the New York Times and
in Sunday supplements of other news-
papers in major market areas of the
country.

This is one of the most extensive
and concentrated advertising programs
on a single product ever undertaken
by Hamilton Beach and, insofar as we
can determine, by any other company
in the industry. This unique program
is getting results. Dealers in the mar-
ket areas covered are selling out their
stocks and are having difhculties in
replenishing their inventories.

This hard hitting TV and news-
paper advertising program has an ex-

(Continued on Page 2, Column 3)

Hamilton Beach Products
Now In Employees’ Store

Effective November 30, Hamilton
Beach products are being made avail-
able to Scovill employees at a reduced
price. Price lists should be available
in all departments, or a call to the
Employee Activities Office, Ext. 834,
will get the desired information.

In addition to the Hamilton Beach
appliances, also available are Puritron
hoods and purifiers in all sizes. Due
to the popularity of the new electric
knife, the supply of these items is very
limited and will be sold on a first-
come, first-served basis as long as the
supply holds out.
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the new year that follows.

On behalf of the Company, I wish each of you a Merry
Christmas and a Happy New Year.

May you and your families be guided and sustained by
the true spirit of Christmas, during the holiday season and

Sincerely,

fRRNE
k On behalf of Scovill Local 1604, UAW, I wish to extend

a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all Scovill
employees and their families.

Sincerely,

St

President

President
Scovill Local 1604, UAW

Early Bird Club

Elementary school children who
wear impact-resistant safety glasses can
now join the Early Bird Club.

The club, which is sponsored by the
Connecticut Society for the Prevention
of Blindness, is dedicated to the pro-
tection of eye sight for all children
who wear glasses. Its prime purpose
is to educate children and parents
about the advantages of wearing glasses
which meet the specifications of the
ASA code of Eye Protection.

Those youngsters who do sign up in
the program will receive an ofhcial
membership card and pin. For further
information, write: Conn. Society for
Prevention of Blindness, Box 2020,
Madison, Conn.

Holiday Shutdowns

Christmas Shutdown

The Waterbury Divisions and Serv-
ices will close for Christmas not later
than 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, Decem-
ber 24, 1964. They will reopen with
the start of the first shift on Monday.
December 28, 1964.

New Year’s Shutdown

The Waterbury Divisions and Serv-
ices will close for New Year’s not later
than 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, Decem-
ber 31, 1964. They will reopen with
the start of the first shift on Monday,
January 4, 1965.

Waterbury offices will close at noon

TV Commercials
(Continued from Page 1, Column 3)

citing message. It stresses the fact that
the Hamilton Beach electric knife is
something new and that it is the finest
of its kind. It points out the exclusive
features of this knife — the “hole-in-
the-handle” which makes it easier to
grip, and the built in quality that backs
up its five-year guarantee. It is help-
ing to firmly establish Hamilton
Beach’s reputation as an aggressive,
modern producer of top quality mer-
chandise.

Retired Folks’ Club

Christmas Party

All retired employees of the Water-
bury and Oakville Divisions are in-
vited to attend the annual Christmas
party of the Scovill Retired Folks’ Club
to be held in the SERA Building on
Tuesday, December 15, at 2:00 p.m.

New Assignments

Closure Division

Joun J. Butkus — Has been as-
signed responsibility for Dept. 356,
Attaching Machines, and Dept. 376,
Closure Tool & Machine Room, in
addition to his duties as General Fore-
man of productive departments—
Waterbury operations.

Stock Contest
(Continued from Page 1, Column 2)

campaign through any or all local or-
ganizations which can bring this very
urgent subject into the homes. Parents
should be advised of any signs indi-
cating a possible drop-out. An intense
program should be followed in all high
schools to keep reminding and illus-
trating through posters, movies, and
talks on the bad results of school
drop-outs”.

She concluded with this pertinent
statement, “If we are to have a strong
nation, we must have a well educated
youth.”

on these Thursdays.

Departmental schedules for each of
these Thursdays will be posted.

Employees will be paid on regular
schedule both weeks.

Any exceptions to the above sched-
ules will be by individual notification
or by posted notice.
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$400.00 AWARD.

$440.00 INITIAL AWARD. Joseph Ciarlo details for Cos-
metic Division Manager W. H. Harris and Superintendent
Leo Bellivean his suggestion of changing types of feeder
rolls on Harper Buffing Machines which cut maintenance
cost. The operation will be reviewed next year and a final
award, based on actual savings, will be made.

John Orsini, of Transportation, receives
check from Vice President and General Manager of Water-
bury Services George A. Goss. His suggestion greatly im-
proved the method of delivering items from the Receiving
Room. Looking on is William [. Morrison, Assistant
Director of Traffic.

$150.00 Award

A joint award to Alton Milton and
Joseph Romanauskas, of the Cosmetic
Tool Room.

Letter of Appreciation

Ronald Baker, Warren Baker and
Robert Zabit—Cosmetic Division

Thomas Curtin and Stanley Kola-
kowski—Aluminum Mill

James Mastrodonato, Transportation

Kloe-Hartwick Win In
Early-Bird Golf League

John Kloc of Manufacturing Eyelet,
and William Hartwick, of Gripper
Eyelet, defeated Ralph Pastore and
Jack Phelan to win the championship
18-hole playoff. Kloc was low with
78, while his partner fired a 91.

Ralph Pastore won low gross hon-
ors for the season with a 35, while
Bob Zabit won low net honors with
av50);

Prizes will be given out at the an-
nual banquet to be held at SERA.

Christmas Mailing Suggestions

In order to assure prompt handling and a smooth flow of the greatly
expanded Christmas mails, Waterbury Postmaster Jobn [. Slattery offers the

following guide for your convenience.

MAIL EARLY—Distant out-of-town
letters and packages (domestic) should
be in the mail before December 10th.
Mail for nearby points will arrive in
time if mailed before December 15th.

For best service, use 1st class post-
age — the special 5¢ Christmas stamp
is recommended. First class assures
faster handling, permits greetings to
be sealed and a personal message may
be included. Also, your card will be
forwarded if addressee has moved and
returned to you if undeliverable.

Mail is handled faster in the post
office if out-of-town is separated from
local mail and all mail is faced with
addresses one way and tied into bun-
dles. Also, out-of-town and local
labels are supplied by the post office
on request.

Large bundles of greetings can be
sent on their way faster if deposited

directly in the main post office or one
of the branches or stations operated by
regular postal employees.

Careful packing of gift parcels is
urged. Use plenty of cushioning ma-
terial. Cartons, for greatest durability
in handling, should be of strong dou-
ble-faced corrugated fiberboard or
solid fiberboard, particularly if going
to distant points.

All addresses — both those of the
addressee and the sender — should be
legible and use of abbreviations should
be avoided.

Do not mail money in Christmas
gifts or greetings — wuse registered
mail.

Very important — use your ZIP
Code in return addresses and in all
destination addresses, when known.
This applies to packages as well as
greeting cards.



Christmas Caution

(This anonymous poem is submit-
ted by our Safety and Fire Preven-
tion Department.)

"Twas the night before Christmas when
all through the house

Not a creature was stirring, not even
a mouse,

When down through the chimney all
covered with soot,

Came the “Spirit of Fire” an ugly
galoot.

His eyes glowed like embers, his fea-
tures were stern,

As he looked all around for something
to burn.

What he saw made him grumble, his
anger grew higher,

For there wasn’t a thing that would
start a good fire.

No door had been blocked by the
green Christmas tree,

It stood in the corner leaving passage-
ways free.

The lights that glowed brightly for
Betty and Tim,

Had been hung with precaution so
none touched a limb.

All wiring was new, not a break could
be seen,

And wet sand at its base kept the tree
nice and green.

The tree had been trimmed by a
mother insistent,

That the ornaments used be fire re-
sistant.

And mother had known the things to
avoid,

Like cotton and paper and plain cel-
luloid.

Rock wool, metal icicles and trinkets
of glass,

Gave life to the tree; it really had
class.

And would you believe it, away from
the tree,

Was a suitable
debris.

A place to throw wrappings of paper
and string,

From all of the gifts that Santa might
bring.

box for holding

The ugly galoot was so mad he could
bust,

As he climbed up the chimney in utter
disgust.

For the folks in this home had paid
close attention,

To all the rules of fire prevention.

RECENT RETIREES RECEIVE GAY SEND-OFFS
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Top photo:—Ida Michaud was the center of attraction as her co-workers in
Closure Packing gathered together to wish her a long, happy retirement.

Center photo:—Jennie ladolora was the honored guest at this gathering in
the Drawing Room on the occasion of her November 1st retirement.

Bottom photo:—The boys of the West Machine Room gathered together in
the SERA Building to extend their best wishes to retiring Andrew Dubiel.

Spring Vacation — A FEuropean Tour

“Europe From the Driver's Seat”
is the theme of the 1965 spring vaca-
tion trip being planned by the SERA.

The 19-day trip will start on Thurs-
day, April 15, and the group will fly
from Kennedy International Airport,
via jet, to Brussels. Good Friday will
be spent in this lovely old city and
special religious services will be con-
ducted in the churches which our mem-
bers will attend. Easter Sunday will be
spent in Brugg, Switzerland, after a
ride through the picturesque towns
and villages of the Black Forest.

The final day of the trip, Monday,
May 3, will see our group leave from
Paris to fly, via jet, back to Kennedy
Airport and thence on back to the
SERA Building, the starting point.

Details and brochures of the trip
will be given at a meeting of all inter-
ested to be held in the SERA Build-
ing on Thursday, December 10. At
this time, those definitely decided on
the trip, may make their reservations,
with a down payment of $150.00 The
tour director will give particulars as
to passports, vaccination certificates
and will answer any questions.
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Romeo Bienvenu William Carbone
Rod Mill
40 yrs—Nov. 2

Salvage
40 yrs—Nov. 3

Albert Chisholm
Electrical
25 yrs—Nov. 13

Basil Bezuhly
Mfg. Eyelet Tool
25 yrs—Nov. 6

“Holiday Special”
Blood Day, Dec. 22

The final employee blood donor day
of the year is again being designated
as the "Holiday Special” and employ-
ees through all divisions of the plant
are invited to participate.

The Blood Mobile unit will be set
up in the SERA Building on Tuesday,
December 22nd, from 1 to 5 p.m.

Applications should be available in
all departments but, if you have not
been contacted by a department repre-
sentative( and you're between the ages
of 18 and 60) a call to the Employee
Activities Office, ext. 834, will get
your name on the list of volunteers.

At least 150 pints of blood are to be
collected if we are to maintain the
excellent records set by the three other
visitations this year. It is hoped this
quota will be topped as all employees
fully realize the importance of having
blood available during the winter and
holiday season.

Accidents, illness and need for heart
surgery do not take time off for holi-
days—won’t you add your name to the
list of those who will be giving the
most precious of all holiday gifts—
one pint of blood which could be the
means of saving a life?

Louis Gaumond
Rod Mill
40 yrs—Nov. 3

John Tobler
Mill Engr.
40 yrs—Nov. 22

Frank Vincent LeRoy
DeBartholomew Mill Sales
Electrical 25 yrs—Nov. 20

25 yrs—Nov. 18

Loiser Allard ~ Benjamin Bannick
Electrical Mfg. Stores
25 yrs—Nov. 3 25 yrs—Nov. 21

Daniel Santovasi
Press 1
25 yrs—Nov. 7

Joseph Pranulis
Mfg. Eyelet Tool
25 yrs—Nov. 30

Service Awards

Arthur Gilbert, Relay
25 yrs—Nov. 9, 1964
Katherine Young, Cos. Cont. Div.
25 years—Nov. 13, 1964
Bernard Zailskas, Casting Shop
25 years—Nov. 21, 1964
Constantine Hudobenko, Tinsmiths
25 yrs—Nov. 23
John Berube, Mfg. Eyelet
25 years—Nov. 29, 1964
Earle Lovering, Mill Engineering
10 years—Nov. 1, 1964
Mildred Normand, Cosmetic Cont.
10 years—Nov. 19, 1964

Kids’ Christmas Party

The annual Christmas party for Sco-
vill children will be held on Saturday
and Sunday, December 19 and 20,
from 2 to 4 p.m. in the SERA Bldg.

Because of space limitations and fire
regulations, tickets are limited and the
following rule will be adhered to.
Please, in fairness to other children
who are eligible to attend, do not ask
the office to make exceptions.

Only children and grandchildren
(between the ages of 2 and 10) of
Scovill employees are invited to attend.
Tickets are available now at the Em-
ployee Activities Office.

Raymond
Bradshaw
New York—Clos.
25 yrs—Nov. 2

Retirements

Effective Dec. 1, 1964

JosepH DADDONA, elevator oper-
ator and trucker in Mfg. Elevators—
25.3 years’ service.

Leo DELANEY, scale clerk in Scrap
Processing—almost 17 years.

Louls GAUMOND, maintenance man
in the Rod Mill—almost 42 years.

Rose LAMONTAGNE, Horton press
operator in Manufacturing Packing—
28.7 years' service.

JoHN OLIVER, electrician in the
Electrical Dept.—almost 36 years.

LorRETTA OLIVER, assembler in Cos-
metic Division—39 years.

ALFRED WEST, painter in Button
Attaching Machines—13 years.
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IT's MADE OF PLASTIC! Charles Stickney, George Goss, Calvin Teller, Domenic

Daddona and Donald Seaver are impressed with items made of plastic displayed
at the recent DuPont Materials and Design Seminar. They included a rifle stock
and_hand grip, television picture tube window, electric drill motor housing, auto-
mobile arm rests, and many types and sizes of valves.

DuPont Seminar Shows Use of Plastics

In Items For Home, For

Approximately 60 persons from our
design and methods engineering and
sales departments attended the DuPont
Plastics Department seminar spon-
sored by our Synthetic Materials Lab
held in the SERA Building recently.

DuPont engineers told of a number
of new DuPont resins which have been
perfected since the last design seminar
held here several years ago.

With slides and samples of articles
which were made from various types of

Work, For Play

plastics, they demonstrated the use of
these new plastics in many noteworthy
applications which would help to cut
costs and promote sales through the
use of such materials. The range of
articles which can be made from these
new materials was of great interest to
our personnel attending the seminar.

Arrangements for the engineering
plastics seminar were made by Walter
Hoerman, engineer in charge of our
Synthetic Materials Lab.

Girls’ Club News

By Laura Denton

The Council extends its very best
wishes to all 638 Girls’ Club members
for a happy season. (That’s the latest
official membership count reported by
Della Riccio at the November meeting
—509 active and 129 retired mem-
bers).

Joyce Emmons was welcomed as a
new Council member, replacing Joseph-
ine Levanavicius who has resigned.
The Club needs capable Council mem-
bers and, judging by her past perform-
ance, Joyce will certainly be one.

Virginia Doolin and Violet Pelletier
will be assisted by all Council mem-
bers at the annual Children’s Christ-
mas party scheduled for December 19
and 20.

Dorothy Chambers reports that the
staff in the Employee Activities Office
are doing their usual fine job han-
dling sales of cards and candy for the
Club. The candy is the same good
quality as last year, but more variety
has been provided in the new selection
of cards. We're sure you'll like them.

This seems like a good time to issue
one of our many reminders that your
purchases of these items brighten the
winter holidays for many people, and
brighten many a summer day for some
of our children at camp. Therefore,
on behalf of the Club—thank you very
much, and happy holidays to you, too!

Classified Ads

Snow plowing (driveways, etc.) bat-
tery and road service. 754-8706
(Tony) or 755-6237 (Mac).

SERA HALLOWE'EN PARTY A GAy EVENT
Over 200 youngsters aitended the annual Hallowe'en
Party sponsored by the SERA on Friday, October 30th.

Movies, ice cream, cookies and a ‘‘treat” were enjoyed
by the children as well as the Grand March from which

Leon Saunders.

the dbOl'é) pr/ze Il'/l])]i)]g costumes were chosen:

Left:—Prettiest: Patty Bogen, Robin Reed, Mary Yar-
nell.  Center:—Funniest: Mark Corelli, Jamie Gaberity,

Right:—Most Original — three brothers
won these prizes: Bobby, Ronnie and Richard Ruey.
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Obituaries

RaymonD E. SMiTH died on Octo-
ber 30, 1964. Retired, Repair Room,
August, 1964—22 years’ service.

Epwarp HARTY died on November
6, 1964. Retired, North Mill, July,
1959—23 years’ service.

J. CHARLES KEELEY died on No-
vember 7, 1964. Retired, Slide Fas-
tener Tool, February, 1957—36 years.

RAYMOND JOHNSTON died on No-
vember 13, 1964. Retired, North Mill
Finish, December, 1959—9 years.

JosepH RoMAN died on November
19, 1964. Retired, North Mill Finish,
September, 1960—28 years.

ApaM WarTkuUs died on November
20, 1964. Retired, Waterville Div.,
August, 1957—20 years.

SANTI CATALINI died on November
21, 1964. Retired, Chucking Dept.,
July, 1947—27 years.

MARTIN HAPENNY died on Novem-
ber 21, 1964. Retired, Milling and
Grinding, December, 1944—26 years.

JosepH CHIUCARELLO died on No-
vember 22, 1964. Retired, General
Stores—Physical, January, 1955 — 27
years' service.

Rop & GuN CrLuB Horbps ANNUAL BANQUET

Top row:— At the mike” are (left) |. Milton Burrall,
Master of Ceremonies for the evening; (center) Harold
Rogers, president of the Rod & Gun Club; and (right):
George A. Goss, Scovill Vice President.

Bottom row:—(left) Ed Zukauskas, 1964 Champion
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Fisherman, shows his winner's plague to table mates;
(right) Peatured speaker of the evening was Bob Pond,
professional spin caster, who demonstrated skills with the
rods, gave a highly interesting talk and showed movies of
salt water fishing which featured the young lady, at the
head table, an expert “fisherman” .

Prizes Awarded At Annual Banquet

The 115 persons in attendance at the
annual banquet spent a most enjoyable
evening—the charcoal broiled steaks
were delicious and the entertainment
was par excellence.

Ed Zukauskas captured the 1964
Championship title with these catches
during the season (made on the days
that really counted):—14%;" trout;

PAauL MIRABELLE, Attaching Ma-
chines Dept., left in October for serv-
ice with the U.S. Army. He had been
employed in Scovill since December,
1961.

THoMAs HorLowAy has left for
service with the U.S. Army. A drafts-
man in training in the Cosmetic Div.
Superintendent’s Office, he had been
in Scovill since August, 1962.

PauL ]J. PEzik, Jr., machine oper-
ator in Chucking, left in October for
service with the U.S. Army. He had
been in Scovill since September, 1963.

1315" calico bass; 203%” and 1834”
pickerel; 1134” perch.

Prizes for the longest fish caught in
each category went to:—

Charles Rietdyke, 233" large mouth
bass; Basil Bezuhly, 2214” pickerel ;
W. Bellemare, 177" trout; W. Rogers,
13%g" calico bass; Charles Rietdyke and
Charles Klim tied for perch, each re-
porting a 13%” catch.

SERA Committees

Chairmen of the various standing
committees of the SERA have been
appointed by President Joseph Fabi-
ano. The Chairmen will pick the
members of their committees.

House, Grounds—]John Mitchell

Children, Family—]Jean Ostroski

Executive and Current—Fred
Kirschbaum

Sports—John Deegan

Girls’ Special Activities—Susan
Guarrera

Social—Margaret Snowden

Fishing—Robert Fumire

Retired Folks—Al Kean
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Classified Advertising

For Sale

White Glenwood gas range, 4 burn-
ers, good condition, $15. 753-8873.

Snow blower, outboard motors, pow-
er mowers. 729-2892 evenings.

Williams oil burner, 2 years old.
754-3736 after 6 p.m.

1954 Chrysler 354 cu. in. A block
2 four-barrel set up with shield. 753-
3213.

2-pc. sectional couches. 756-9290.

Bissell hand carpet sweeper; galvan-
ized steel retainer for cellar window
well; hand pump for water well; mud
and snow hooks for auto wheels; pin-
ball machine; child’s rocker; child’s
table set (2 chairs) chrome formica
top; official Conn. license plates: 1
original, no date; one, 1914; one,
1933; work bench. 756-1828.

Store fixtures: display cooler, wrap-
ping counter, counter, stools. 755-
4523,

Formica kitchen set: table, 4 chairs,
extra table leaf; portable electric iron-
er. 753-8651.

1965 Sacred Heart graduation ring.
754-6078 after 5 p.m.

S pr. 81” rose damask winter drapes
for single windows, cost $16, asking
$5 per pair; boy’s Columbia 26" bike,
$25; girl's size 8 aqua spring coat,
worn 1 season, $5; portable stereo, 2-
speaker, records, $50. 879-9626 after
S p.m. or anytime on Saturday.

Green cloth window shade, 3'10”
wide, 5%’ long, like new, $3 includ-
ing brackets and screws. 754-1809.

Freezer—20 cu. ft. upright, excel-
lent condition, $125. 272-5694.

2 men’s winter suits, 2 sport jackets,
size 37 short; lady’s grey borganna
jacket, size 10; 2 chenille full-size
bed spreads: 1 white, 1 yellow, excel-
lent condition. 754-5481 or 755-7394
after 4 p.m.

1951 4-door Chevy, standard shift,
good condition. 753-4290 after 5:30

p-m.

Maple baby crib, $5, good condition;
child’s maple rocker. 756-9006.

Ping pong or train table, $8; com-
plete set new barbells, $15. 756-1655
after 5 p.m.

3 school uniforms, gitl’s sizes 6, 7
and 8 years old, navy blue, good con-
dition, dry-cleaned; oil drum with
faucet; canning jars. 753-1516.

American Flyer electric train set:
transformer, 24 sections of track, en-
gine and 4 cars; good condition, plus
tunnel, $12. 755-3803.

0-8000 rpm Tachometer; 1 pr. figure

skates, size 9; snare drum with stand.
628-5738.

Regulation size pool table, good con-
dition; child’s light oak bureau, very
good condition. 758-4530 before 3

.m.

5 7.50 x 14 US Royal tires. 729-7287.

Homemade wooden screens: two,
32x62Y%," ; four, 32x3215"; two, 28x
3215"; one, 32x34"; one, 28x28"; one,
32x35"; one 32x3115”". Fifty cents
each. 754-2369.

Crib, complete, with matching chest,
next to new. Can be seen before 2
p-m. at 23 William St., 1st floor.

62 Tempest Le Mans convertible.
Maroon with light top, black uphol-
stery; high compression engine; 4-
speed floor shift; Abarth exhaust sys-
tem; snow tires mounted. 758-2602.

Round formica-top living room ta-
ble; Duncan-Pfyfe tables:—1 long
glass top mahogany coffee table, 2
oval glass top mahogany side tables.
753-4456.

14” wheels for Plymouth cars, etc.
755-1627 after 5 p.m.

8 mm Deluxe Yashica Up-8 movie
camera, power zoom CDS electric eye
reflex. 283-5090 after 5 p.m.

Men’s Saska Tyrolean Eagle ski
boots, 8-814, double, good condition,
$10; husky boy’s stretch ski pants, 32
waist, short length, $3. 274-4140.

Small 3-family house with 4 ga-
rages at 984 Baldwin St. 1st floor rent
and garage available. Fine income
property. 756-5606.

Two 6/50x13 General Tire Co.
snow tires, very good tread, used only
last winter, $15. 755-2782 after 6 p.m.

Tenants Wanted

4 large clean rooms, 13 Lawrence
St. 756-5027.

4 rooms, 2nd floor. Hot water, tiled
kitchen and bathroom, storm windows,
kitchen cabinets. Adults. Inquire at
18 Bergin St.

4 rooms, newly renovated, gas heat,
hot water. Couple preferred. Inquire
at 76 High St.

Ride Wanted
From West Liberty St. to Strip Mill
for 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. shift. 755-8016.
Wanted To Buy
20” two-wheel bicycle. 756-7387.
Boy's snow sled. 756-9006.
Other

Experienced Santa Claus for hire—
very reliable. 756-7500.

(Additional Ads on Page 6)
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